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Suggestions from Steve:  # 28
Never Accept an Engagement Without First Checking Your Availability

Unfortunately, many musicians accept performances (gigs) without first consulting their date book (personal calendar) to determine their availability.  This conflict, which is generically referred to as being double booked, will create a problem for you, your band members and one of the contractors/employers.  

As a band leader, I have intermittently had some of my musicians inadvertently double book one of my scheduled gigs, which caused me endless hassles.  By establishing a "hard-n-fast" rule about never accepting work without first consulting your date book, you will avoid this awkward and embarrassing situation.  If the situation ever occurs accidentally, you are obligated to fulfill your work commitment to the person that first contracted you.  If possible, I would recommend finding a suitable substitute for the other engagement (second engagement) if that is acceptable to your employer.  In any event, take the time to write your work commitments into your date book or computer, and then consult it prior to accepting any new work.  Employers generally appreciate it if you take the time to find out about your availability provided you get back to them in a 'timely fashion'. 

If someone contacts me for a musical engagement and I don't have my date book handy to refer to,  I ask the person how soon he or she needs me to return the call or email them.  As long as I return the message within the specified period of time, there should be no problem for either party.  Ultimately, this double-booked situation can be avoided if you check and update your personal calendar frequently and don't rely exclusively on your memory.  Performances in the music business are often difficult to come by, so protect your reputation by being organized and professional.
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